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OFFICE OF THE  
PLANNING BOARD 

TOWN HALL, 511 MAIN STREET 
DUNSTABLE, MA 01827-1313 

(978) 649-4514  FAX (978) 649-8893 
planning@dunstable-ma.gov 

 
Planning Board Minutes                                    
Monday, July 19, 2010  
 
Meeting was called to order by Vice Chairman, George Basbanes at 7:30pm. 
Members present: John Goldthwaite, Brett Rock and Joan Simmons 
Member absent:  Joyce Cail 
Meeting held:  At the Dunstable Town Hall, 511 Main Street, lower level 
 
Meeting Minutes – June 21, 2010 
Brett made a motion to approve the meeting minutes, as submitted, from the June 21st meeting.  
John 2nd the motion. – Motion passed.  
 
Bills/Payroll 
Bill for the Registry of Deeds ($75.00) and stamps ($44.00) were signed as well as two payroll 
slips. 
 
Ken Tully 
Ken Tully came in to ask the Board if they would approve him replacing the $50,000 cash bond 
he has on Woodland Road with a revocable line of credit from the Enterprise Bank.  The Board 
asked the Secretary to check with Jeff Rider and Attorney Larkin.  They also asked Ken to 
submit his request in writing to the Board.   
 
August 2nd Meeting 
The Board decided that if they didn’t have any agenda items scheduled by July 27th, for the 
August 2nd meeting, the Secretary was to cancel the meeting.   
 
NRLC Meeting on Friday, July 9th 
John and Joan attended the NRLC meeting at the Town Hall.  Representatives from the Division 
of Fisheries and Wildlife and NMCOG attended the meeting.  There was discussion regarding 
the turtle habitat and the possibility of historical artifacts along the river. 
 
Zoning Committee 
The Board asked Joan for an update on what the Zoning Committee was working on.  Joan said 
that they weren’t meeting during the summer, however, would resume in the fall.  The last thing 
they had been working on was Agricultural Preservation.    
 
Motion was made to close the meeting at 7:58pm.  Motion 2nd. - Motion passed.   
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
Cheryl A. Mann 
Secretary 
Dunstable Planning Board 


